
Volume XXXVI No .4 

Bear facts <La Jolla <San 
Diego, Calif.)) 
SIO Flr 3 Archives R 
UC San Diego 
Recei ved · on: 12-,Z9-97 

Bulletin of UCSD OCEANIDS January 1998 

SIO Flr ~ 
Archives 
LC 
1751 
B4 
v. 36 
no. 4 

SLIDE 
LECTURE 
ON 
THE GRAY WHALE 

Learn about the behavior of the California Gray Whale. 
They migrate along our coastline from November through May. 
They are often spotted from our coastal bluffs and Point La 
Jolla; you can see their exhaled breath, the "blow", from quite 
a distance. 

Al Pentis, will give a slide lecture at the International Cen­
ter on Monday, January 5th, 6:30 PM. All are welcome to at­
tend (no charge). 

If you are planning on going on the "whale hunt" with 
Newcomers, this is a great opportunity to sharpen your "hunt­
ing" skills, especially if you want to take photographs-antici­
pating whale behavior is the secret to a great shot. 

Or, if you just want to learn how to spot them from shore, 
join us. Al will also tell you where the best shore viewing places 
are.§ 

DON'T MISS THE BUS IN JANUARY 1998! 

GARMENT DISTRICT TRIP 

27th ANNUAL Newcomer Event 

WHALE WATCHING TRIP 
Saturday, January 1 o ch 

Join Newcomers & friends for our annual Whale Watching 
trip off the La Jolla coast - 9:00 AM, Saturday morning, 
January 10, 1998. 

We set sail from Seaforth Landing in Mission Bay, for our 
two-hour excursion along the San Diego coastline to hunt for 
the migrating California Gray Whale. This is the 27th year Al 
Pentis, Gray Whale behaviorist, has led our trips. 

Since the trips are a sellout, you must reserve early. Mark 
your calendar now and call Georgina Sham for details and res­
ervations at 619-459-1336.§ 

Don't forget the Oceanid's bus trip to the Garment District in Los Angeles January 20. Those of you who enjoy bargain shopping 
as well as just browsing around interesting shops should plan to join in this fun trip. There should be some fantastic after-holiday 
sales to discover. The cost is only $20 and includes snacks on the bus. Lunch will be "on your own" in one of the many ethnic 
restaurants in the Garment District. 

The times will be approximately 8:00 AM 'til the bus returns us at about 4:30 or 5:00 PM. The Reservation deadline is January 
15th. Sign up as soon as you can (coupon page 7). In the meantime, if you have questions, please call Margaret Acampora at 459-
8123, or Maxine Bloor, 459-7665.§ 
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OUR TEAM LEADERS 

Barbaro Starkey 

Co-Presidents work in harmony 

AN INTERVIEW WITH 
THE "DYNAMIC DUO" 
by Susan Chadwell 

They are dynamic and multifaceted! Both 
have been successful in their careers and with 
their families . Oceanid co-presidents Maxine 
Bloor and Barbara Starkey are remarkable in­
deed. 

Maxine, who is married to Colin Bloor, is a 
"workaholic" nurse with three grown children. 
Barbara, a splendid cook, is married to Robert 
Starkey- they havHwe §-I0Wfl.-E-hildren. Max­
ine and Barbara's lives center on their fami­
lies as their most important goal, and both 
have traveled extensively with their families. 
Barbara believes that it was very important 
for her children to see the world and gain valu­
able experiences and perspective. Maxine finds 
that traveling often gets in the way of her 
commitments. Both see their lives enriched 
by their involvement with Oceanids. Working 
together as co-presidents and helping this or­
ganization is a role they both enjoy. 

Barbara loves the "Cooking in America" 
classes she organizes for the Friends of the 
International Center. "Maxine represents the 
instructor who makes cook FUN!", says Bar­
bara. "Maxine can make scrumptious 
multibean recipes from colorful bouillabaisse 
packages, and recently prepared four differ­
ent chicken 'recipes in three hours! The pre­
sentation was beautiful, yet the chicken was 
cut and served in "millions" of bite-sized 
pieces." 

Maxine also loves to go antiquing. She's 
always looking for that special piece of red 
glass - the criteria: it has to be fantastic and 
inexpensive. In addition to cooking and an­
tique hunting, Maxine absolutely loves fimo! 
"Don't get her started, she won't stop," ex­
claims Barbara. "Maxine's ability to concep­
tualize patterns or "tessylations" is incred­
ible. Fimo (clay) is definitely Maxine's niche!" 
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Mxine Bloor 

Maxine envies Barbara's leadership 
abilities. Barbara has been a Girl Scout 
leader for 13 years, in addition to her in­
volvement with Oceanids and Friends of 
the International Center. She writes train­
ing programs for different levels and she 
is an energetic trainer, especially with her 
"Fun with Math and Other Puzzling 
Things". Barbara's main interest is math 
history, however, with its advanced devel-

-Opment of physics an geome ry. e e-
lieves mathematicians figured out a whole 
new and exciting world, and she wishes 
UCSD had more to offer in the extensions 
programs. Like a sponge, Barbara absorbs 
all the world has to offer, but she claims 
that she is not a feminist. She says she is 
too independent to follow anyone and 
doesn't want to be tagged with a label; 
although intelligent and focused are two 
labels which could apply. 

Both women are brilliant, caring and 
conscientious, working together like "two 
peas in a pod", complementing each oth­
ers styles and abilities. As co-presidents, 
Barbara and Maxine realize that one of the 
challenges facing Oceanids is the current 
state of volunteerism. They hope that by 
extending an invitation to all creative per­
sons to start NEW Interest Groups in Oce­
anids, more members will become involved. 
Poetry reading and ballroom dancing have 
been suggested. Whatever your interest 
might include, all it takes is three to five 
members supporting an idea and present­
ing it to Barbara - the current Interest 
Group Coordinator. 

Maxine and Barbara work hard at their 
task knowing that it is difficult to get 
members, especially young professors and 
their spouses, to participate these days. 
However, since young professionals are 
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such a viable part of the commu­
nity, Barbara and Maxine believe 
that they MUST bring more of them 
into our ranks. They believe the 
American cultural tradition of vol­
unteering is one we just can't af­
ford to lose. Maxine and Barbara are 
looking for any new ideas or sug­
gestions you may have to involve 
more Oceanid members in activities 
as well as leadership positions. And, 
as dynamic as this duo is, they still 
need the support of all Oceanids. § 
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PRESIDENTS' GREETINGS 
Both Barbara and I are so happy to have such a won­

derful team in place. The care, consideration, and com­
mitment to getting the job done is always amazing. We 
want to thank everyone for all of the effort put into mak­
ing our Holiday Party such a success, as well as for all of 
the other tasks undertaken throughout the year. Without 
you, Oceanids would not be the service organization it is 
today. Thank you all. 

Our thanks also go to all of the newer members who 
have joined the team for the coming months. We encour­
age all of you to come to our Board meetings and get 
involved. 

We wish everyone a joyous and fruitful New Year. 
. .. Maxine 

Jean Lindsley, chair 

SOUNDING BOARD MEETING 
JANUARY 8, 1998 

Mr. Dion Heller, a ranger at Penasquitos Reserve, will be our 
January speaker. He will talk about the BIG plans for the 
future-a 172, 000 acre wild life habitat preserve including 
parts of Del Mar, Poway and El Cajon over the next three de­
cades. The city of San Diego has approved of the idea and 
Mayor Golding has said. "This is a great gift for ourselves. our 
children and grandchildren. 

We meet at the Faculty Club on January 8th at 12 noon for 
lunch followed by the speaker. Cost is $6:50 for members and 
$7:50 for non-members. Lunch is included inthe cost. Every­
one is most welcome to Sounding Board. 

Our next meeting will be on the first Thursday, February 
5th. . .. Jean Lindsley 

HAPPENINGS 
Recovery of a Species 

~~~' ,,-:,,i/!f}J!~< 
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SUCCESS WITH GRAY WHALES 
by Mary Anne Pentis 

Blowing winds and frothy seas arrive sometime in Septem­
ber around the Arctic Circle and the Bering Sea. Precious en­
ergy expended just to take a breath soon becomes too costly 
for the thousands of California Gray Whales which have spent 
the summer months gorging themselves on gammarid a111phi­
pods. Feeding now ceases and associated bodily functions shut. 
down. Fat reserves must now sustain the grays for the next 
eight months. It is time for their arduous journey to begin. 

Six thousand miles will be covered as the herd travels to 
protected lagoons, situated on the Pacific side of the Baja pen­
insula. The Grays are there to the calve and mate. 

This will be the 27th year that gray whale behaviorist Al 
Pentis has led the Newcomers' trips to view the whales from 
chartered boats. Because the herd passes just offshore-often 
being spotted from Pt. La Jolla-sightings are almost guaran­
teed. The two-hour trip will leave from Mission Bay and head 
north into the inshore area kn9wn as the "migration highway". 
A unique view of SIO and the bluffs above is another incentive 
to join the cruise. 

The recovery of gray whales from near extinction in the 
1930s is quite a success story. They were hunted to an esti­
mated population of only 300 for their stores of blubber which 
was rendered into oil. After being placed on the Endangered 
Species List, the herd has grown steadily to about 24,000 (pre­
hunting population?) and their only real threat today is by 
insensitive and uninformed boaters who race out and harass 
them. 

However, the saga of the gray whales and their recovery is 
not over. The Mitsubishi Corporation, in partnership with the 
Mexican Government, is proposing to build a salt works in San 
Ignacio Lagoon, Baja California, which some believe may put 
the herd in jeopardy. This is a significant calving and mating 
arena and noise, as well as activity, is of great concern. 

By March, the herd is ready to begin its return journey to 
their Arctic feeding grounds. Half of the females have given 
birth and their calves are now about two months old. The rest 
of the females are pregnant; they will give birth the following 
year when they return to the lagoons. Since the groups travel­
ing north are more sporadic, they are harder to locate and the 
whale watching season tapers off.§ 

NEW DIRECTOR TAKES THE HELM AT SIO 
Charles F. Kennel was appointed the new Director of Scripps 

Institution of Oceanography at UCSD, and approved by the Uni­
versity of California Board of Regents in November. 

Kennel is a physicist and has been the executive vice Chan­
cellor at VCLA. He succeed Edward Allan Frieman who retired 
from the position in August 1996. Frieman will continue to serve 
as Scripps research professor, while Kennel will assume his new 
duties at SIO in the spring of '98. 

"I am truly honored to be selected to serve as director of the 
world's greatest institution of its kind," Kennel said. "As I con­
template embarking on the challenge of leading Scripps Institu­
tion of Oceanography I do so with the full realization that its 
greatness lies in the intelligence, creativity, and dedication of 
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its men and women. I look forward to working with them in the 
area of global environmental science, which I came to love while 
at NASA. From 1994-96, Kennel served as associate administra­
tor for NASA's Mission to Planet Earth program, the world's larg­
est environmental science program. 

Kennel , 58, will become the ninth director of Scripps, as 
well as UCSD vice chancellor of Marine Sciences, dean of the 
graduate school of Marine Sciences, and a professor in the Sc1ipps 
graduate department. He was born in Cambridge, Mass .. and re­
ceived his bachelor's degree in astronomy from Harvard College 
in 1959 and a doctoral degree in astrophysical scie nces fro111 
Princeton University in 1964. § 
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OCEANID INTEREST GROUPS 
~~ ·,* AVI SET 

The Avi Set (Oceanids bird watch­
ing group) meets on the fourth Monday of 
each month during the academic year. 
Once you have signed up, our committee 
will phone you each month to tell you 
where we will go. We meet at the home of 
Teresa Lein, 8653 Dunaway Drive, La Jolla, 
or at the home of Lou Bowles, 13040 
Caminita Mar Villa, Del Mar. 

We plan trips to sites visited by the 
Audubon Society or to those where inter­
esting birds have been reported. We have 
seen the endangered Light-footed Clapper 
Rail at San Elijo Lagoon, spent the day at 
Silverwood Wildlife Sanctuary and watched 
Tri-colored Blackbirds at Lindo Lake. 

For information, phone Sidney Bagley, 
1+55-1477, Lou Bowles, 755-7102, or Joany 
Mosher, 454-0017. 

For AVID READERS 
The Oceanid Book group has planned 

their schedule of readings through June 
of 1998. This will give you a chance to 
start enjoying these well-known authors. 
The chosen books are as follows: f o r 
January 13, The Color of Water by James 
Mc Bride, Barbara Penn will review; Febru­
ary 10, How the Irish Saved Civilization by 
Thomas Cahill, reviewed by Elibet Marshall; 
March 10, Good Scent for Strange Moun­
tain by Robert Owen Butler, Zella Brown 
reviewing; April 14, Corellis Mandolin by 
Louis De Bernieres, Isabel Voss reviewing; 
May 12, Swan's Way by Proust, reviewed 
by John Halprin; and on June 9, Angela's 
Ashes by Frank McCourt, Ruth Stern re­
viewing. 

Call Zella Brown for time and place at 
619-1153-0340. 

CAFE FRAN~AIS 
MERCREDI 7 Janvier 1998 a 13 hemes 

(1:00 PM) chez Arlette Helary, 1001 Genter 
St. tt 2J, La Jolla, For more information 
call Arlette Helary at 551-9229, or Denyse 
Haney at 929-9120. 

Li -- I/cor Fans 

CINEMA SOIREE 
Our movie group "Cinema Soiree" goes 

together (couples and/or singles) to the 
announced film, or when they can, and 
then we meet at a member's house for cof­
fee and conversation. 

Our Soiree meets on the third Saturday 
of each month. (We think it's a nice way 
for husbands to participate in an Oceanid's 
activity.) It's social fun and we can all add 
to our understanding of the films we see. 
Please call Zella Brown at 453-0340 or 
Laurette Verbinski at 453-4699 for film in­
formation and meeting location & time. 

CRAFTING WITH 
FIMO 

The versatility of Fimo clay is explored 
in the craft class taught by Mary Dashen. 
A variety of projects have been created 
including intricate jewelry and eggs that 
resemble those of the Ukraine. If you'd like 
to give it a try, the classes will start in 
November. They are held every first and 
third Monday evening at 7:30 PM in the 
International Center Kitchen. Contact Mary 
for a supply list or more information at 
456-7848. 

DAY BRIDGE 
We meet the first and third Tuesdays 

of the month at the various member's 
houses. Isabel Wheeler, co-chair,459-
7 461. Being a congenial bunch, we get 
along well together. Our group plays a 
standard, unsophisticated game of bridge. 
This makes it easy for new members. We 
welcome your participation. 

~ --., . -. ~ '\: ,. 
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EVENING BRIDGE 
We are a convivial group that meets 

to play party bridge on the fourth Friday 
of the month at 7:30 PM. At that time 
the hostess serves her favorite dessert. 

We commence playing cards at 8:00 

GARDEN GROUP 
Our January meeting is a change of 

pace and sounds good. In the planning 
last September, this meeting was planned 
with rain in mind. Mr. John Richardson, a 
Mastergardener, will tell us about fertiliz­
ers, color in your garden year round, soils, 
container gardening and pesticides. In fact, 
he said he would answer any questions 
about gardening we can bring with us. He 
sounds great! 

We will meet at 10 AM on Thursday, 
Jan. 18, at 2611 Inyaha Ln., La Jolla. (Jean 
Lindsley's house.) Everyone is invited for 
lunch-a big pot sof something warm. For 
info. and RSVP's call Laura Norris at 272-
3299 or Jean at 453-4043. 

~7cc:::GE-
our Kitchen Exchange is open every 

Wednesday from 10:00 AM to 12:00 noon 
at the International Center. We continue 
to serve many of the large number of short­
term foreign visitors who come to UCSD 
by renting kitchen equipment and baby 
things. 

We are always happy to accept dona­
tions. And, if you enjoy meeting and help­
ing people, we can use your help-call 
MaryRuth Cox, 755-4007; Louise Keeling, 
755-7121; Liz Fong Wills, 454-6858; or Tzu­
mei Yip, 755-6387. 

LA JOLLA 
RENAISSANCE 
SINGERS 

The La Jolla Renaissance Singers are off 
to another enjoyable season of song. Po­
tential new members are always welcome. 
Call Connie Mullin, 1+54-6871, if you are 
interested in singing along. 
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INTEREST GROUP ACTIVITIES 
LUNCH 
BUNCH 

The lunch group will 
not meet this month. If 

you are interested in our next outing, call 
me at 454-6858 any evening. "'Liz 

MOVEABLE FEAST 
This month we will enjoy the cuisine 

of Sala Thai on January 17. If you are in­
terested in joining our informal group, you 
neet to call me at 454-6858 the nite of 
the 13th or 14th for reservatins. 

The group has become so large that we 
communicate details about the next din­
ner by e-mail. We usually meet on the 
second Saturday of the month, about 6 
times during the year. The schedule re­
volves around our travel plans since the 
dinners start with drinks at our house. 
(Our budget usually doesn't allow for al­
cohol at the restaurant.) Singles can be 
accommodated if I can find an appropri­
ate dinner companion. We still find bar­
gain dinners for $15 per person, tax and 
tip included. 

,.., Liz Fong Wills 

-~' 
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JOIN THE 
TEAM! 
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MUSEUM GROUP 
The Museum Group usually meets once 

a month on the second Wednesday at 1 :00 
PM. 

Our January meeting will be on Janu­
ary 14, 1:00 PM, at the Museum of Con­
temporary Art, San Diego, located at 700 
Prospect St., La Jolla. The featured exhibit 
is the work of John Altoon, an "artist's 
artist", a key figure in California's West 
Coast abstract expressionism movement. 

For information about carpooling call 
Odette at 453-0749 or Sally at 459-1322. 
Admission: members free, seniors $2, oth­
ers $4. 

PEOPLE TO PEOPLE 
We will be very busy in January. On 

Friday, January 16 we will host the Inter­
national Cafe. Please call Doris Bailey if 
you would like to help out. 453-3900. 
On January 20 we will support Oceanids 
by participating in their Garment District 
trip. On Monday January 26 we will drive 
out to Anza Borrego where Edie Nierenberg 
will be our hostess. Please call Carole 
Ziegler for details. 297-0798. We will not 
have a February meeting due to our ac­
tive January schedule and the 
"President's" weekends. 

STAMP GROUP 
The members of the Oceanids Stamp 

Group collect stamps more for pleasure 
than profit. There are only a few of us, 
and we exchange (mostly used) stamps 
with each other. Anyone interested in 
stamps is welcome to call me. We do not 
hold regular meetings. 

We very much appreciate the U.S. and 
foreign stamps that members of Oceanids 
give to us. We pay a nominal amount for 
those stamps of interest to ourselves, and 
the proceeds are returned to Oceanids. 
Duplicate stamps are given to nonprofit 
organizations that can put them to good 
use. One of those organizations is the 
Postal History Foundation in Tucson, Ari-

zona, which uses stamps to reinforce regu­
lar classroom instruction in social studies, 
history, science, etc. It sells surplus stamps 
from all countries as part of its income. 
Donations to it are tax-deductible. 

If you have stamps to give us, you may 
leave them at the office of Friends of I.he 
International Center (I'm there once a 
week), or mail them to me. We usually do 
not collect stamps on envelopes, so you 
may cut or tear around the stamps, ,rnc\ 
we'll take care of soaking them off the p,1-
per. The only exceptions are first-day cov­
ers and very old letters (prior lo 1900). If 
you have questions about. collectin~1 
stamps, feel free to call me, Belt.y Shor 
453-0334 " \ I 

WALKJNG & 
HIKING 
GROUP 

Over hill and dale 
we hit the trails, from lhe motmLiins !o 
the sea, over the desert, through the trePs. 

Everyone is welcome to join our group 
on the second Saturday of the month. All 
you need is water, lunch baqs and stmdy 
shoes. 

For more information call Anna Mari,1 
Buonassisi at 453-2296 or Roswithil 
Enright at 459- 7375. 

If you like to sample fine wines and 
learn more about them, call Betty Shor al 
453-0334 to learn if the group has room 
for one more. 

WITS & WITS II 
Wits I & II are stock investment groups 

of 25 members each who meet lo lPam 
more about investments, finances, and the 
stock market. Both groups meet monthly. 
Call Pat Kampmann for more information 
at 1+5'·-1856. 
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UCSD CALENDAR 
BOOKSTORE 534-0121 

Wednesday Night Live. Every 
Wednesday night at the 
Bookstore. 6 p. m. Inter­
est ing speakers and the 
bookstore is open until 8 
p.m. 

DANCE 

January 24 Anjani's Kathak 
Dance of India, 8 p.m., 
Mandeville Auditorium. 
They perform a 4,000 year 
old classical dance form. 
With musicians on tabla, si­
tar, harmonium and flute 
the dancers achieve incred­
ible harmony of motion and 
brilliant interplay with the 
instruments. Admission: 
General $16, seniors/ fac­
ulty /staff $14. Call 534-
4090. 

DANCE - PARTY 

_Januai:y 1J-.Muir-CoUeg€-Semi-~ 

pipes. Gather at 6 p.m. for 
a no-host bar with dinner 
and entertainment to fol­
low. Call for reservations. 

FILMS 

AS Film Series Price Center 
Theater. Winter program 
available when classes start 
in January. Tickets $2 avail­
able at the Price Center Box 
Office. Call 534-4083 

The San Diego Film Festival 
presents the best new films 
available from around the 
world. All the films pre­
sented are San Diego area 
premiers and for some films 
this will be their very first 
United States screening. 
Mandeville Auditorium. 8 
p.m. UCSD Box Office, 534-
6467, Tu-F 10-5. Season 
tickets will be available as 
well as individual ones. The 
series starts in January. 

Formal, 9 p.m., Off Campus LECTURES 
Dancing, finger foods and SEMINARS 
desserts. Call 534-3587 

January 29 Shaken Not 
Stirred: An Evening With 
James Bond, 8 p.m .. Dance 
and casino night. For info 
call 534-8791 

FACUlTY CLUB 534-
0876 

January 18 Enjoy the artistry 
of Professor Cecil Lytle as he 
plays some of Chopin's most 
celebrated piano music. 
Proceeds benefit the 
Rebecca E. Lytle Memorial 
Scholarship Fund at UCSD. 
The afternoon performance, 
always a sellout, is at 3 p.m. 
and tickets are $25. 

January 21 A Scottish Night. 
For a taste of Scotland, come 
to the Club for an evening 
of ethnic food sampling and 
celebration of the Scottish 
culture with Burns and bag-

January 7 Department Collo­
quium, 4 p.m., Large Con­
ference Room, Center for 
Molecular Genetics, School 
of Medicine. W.E. Moerner, 
UCSD, "Single-Molecule As­
tronomy: Peeling Back the 
ensemble Average." Call 
534-4016 

January 14 Major in Success, 
4 p.m., Ballroom A, Price 
Center. Internationally 
known motivational 
speaker, Patrick Combs, will 
present a lecture for stu­
dents. He will also be sign­
ing and giving away 300 
copies of his best selling 
book, "Major in Success." 
Call 534-0501 

MUSIC 534-4830 Admission: 
The first amount is for gen­
eral admission and the sec­
ond is for faculty, staff, se­
niors and the third for stu-

dents. 

January 22 Steve Morse and 
Manuel Burrucco -Guitar 
Masters, 8 p.m., Mandeville 
Auditorium. These guitar­
ists team up for an evening 
of outstanding musicianship 
of two masters of the instru -
ment. Burrucco, whose ver­
satility performs from the 
old Spanish masters to Back 
and the Beatles. Steve 
Morse is a 7 X grammy nomi­
nee and former member of 
the Dixie Dregs. Admission: 
$20, $18. $14. 534-4090. 

January 31 Muir String Quar­
tet-Chamber Music, 8 p.m., 
Mandeville Auditorium. 
Evenings Program: Mozart, 
Prokofiev and Beethoven. 
Admission: $20, $20, $10. 
534-4090 

SPORTS 

JANUARY 
534-4037 

Personal Wellness RIMAC One 
hour private wellness ses­
sions are available in yoga, 
stress management, medita­
tion. Fee: $37, rec card 
holders $27. To make ar­
rangements and for infor­
mation call 534-4037. 

Private Massage RIMAC On­
going every Tuesday and 
Thursday evenings. Half­
hour and full-hour private 
massage sessions are now 
available with resident cer­
tified massage technician, 
Barbara Romero. Fee: $33 
half hour, $48 full-hour. 
Less for rec card holders. 
For appointments and addi­
tional information call 534-
4037. 

STEPHEN BIRCH 
AQUARIUM-MUSEUM 

faun.formation call 534-421 L 534-7336 Advance reservations 

SPECIAL EVENTS 

January 22 Multicultural Job 
Fair, 10:30 a.m., Library 
Walk, Price Center. Meet 
informally with employers 
from diverse backgrounds. 
Bring your resume! For info 
call 534-3750 

Tuesdays at Noon. "Pier Re­
view". Toastmasters - ongo­
ing until the end of the year. 
Room 114 Administration 
Bldg ., Scripps Institution of 
Oceanography. Improve 
your speaking and leader­
ship skills and have fun do­
ing it. Guests are welcome 
to attend. Free. 534-0597 

Personal Training, Weight 
Room, RIMAC. Ongoing un­
til the end of the year. In­
struction will include goal 
setting, weight training, 
aerobic training or whatever 
your fitness goals may be. 
$37 per hour, members $27. 

are required for all activi­
ties. 

January 3,4, 10, 17 ,24,31 
Whale Watching with the 
Aquarium. For an educa­
tional wintertime adventure 
join Scripps naturalist for a 
three-hour whale watching 
cruise off San 
Diego. Observe gray whales 
as they migrate southward 
from arctic feeding grounds 
to warmer lagoons in Baja 
California for breeding and 
calving. For times, prices 
and reservations call H&M 
Sportfishing at 222-0427. 

January 11 Under the Ice-Arc­
tic Whales and Global Warm­
ing, 2 p.m., Birch Aquarium 
at SIO. Families are invited 
to learn about whales found 
above the Arctic Circle dur­
ing a family oriented pub­
lic presentation. Scripps 
graduate, Sue Moore, will 
discuss the behaviors of 
such magnificent species as 
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GARMENT DISTRICT BUS TRIP Reservation Form 

Name(s) 

Address------- -------------------------------- __ _ 

City,State,Zip ---------------------- -------------- -

Number ___ @ $20 per person 

Mail check to: 

Total enclosed $ ______ _ 

Margaret Acampora 
647:" Avcnida Cres ta 

La Jolla, CA 92037 ,. 
\.· ·. 
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SOME OCEANID 
TEAM MEMBERS 
YOU SHOULD 
KNOW 

• · · '~ 

Isabel Wheeler heads the circulation group for 
Bear Facts. 

UCSD Calendar cintinued 

bowhead and beluga whales. Included 
with aquarium admission. Call 534-
7336. 

THEATRE 

TOURS of UCSD 
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Long-time members Ellen Revelle Eckis and Judith Munk enjoy the Ocean id Fall Luncheon nl 
University House last October. Ellen was Bear Facts editor from 1980-84; Judy hosts the Newcomers 
each May at the "Folly''. 

••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••• • • • • • • • • 
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HOUSING 
The charge for housing ads is $10. The ad will run twice unless advised. 

Make check payable to Oceanids and send with ad by the 10th of the month 
for the next month's issue to: 

UCSD , Editor, Bear Facts, Oceanids, 
International Ctr .. 9500 Gilman Drive, 
La Jolla, CA 92093-0049 

FOR RENT in La Jolla academic year 1998-1999 
Fully furnished home, 3 bedrooms 2 1/2 ba, ocean view. Good schools . close 

to 13us route, UCSD, SIO, shopping. $1500/mo includes maid and gardener, wa te r 
and sewer. Call Georgina at 619-459-1336, or Email: gbshen@monsoon.ucsd.edu. 

• January 4 and 18 Mini-Van Tours of • 

FOR RENT in London, England September thru December 1998. Fully furni shed house, 1, 

bdrm, 2 1/2 ba, central heat, maid, gardener, close to good transport, shops. 
$1.700/mo. Contact Dr. Marriott, 18972 Muirland, Detroit, Michigan '•8 221, 3 13 
861-4261. 
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• 
• • 
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• 
• • 
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UCSD, 2 p.m., Gilman Information Pa­
vilion. Handicapped van available upon 
request. Reservations are required. 
Call 534-4414 

January 1998 

• • • • • • 

FOR RENT in San Diego, from September thru December 1998. Fully furni shed house, 1, 

bdrm, 2 1/2 bath, close to UCSD, SIO, good schools, and shops. $1, 300/ mo. in ­
cludes maid, gardener, water. Call Kitty Wan, 619-452-8669.§ 

• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • 
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HAPPY NEW YEAR! 
UCSD 
Oceanids, International Center 
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DATED MAT£RIAL - PLEASE DELIUER PROMPTLY 

Monday 

Whlllc slide 
talk, Fi mo 
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Avi-Set Birding 
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"'j CJ 
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Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

HAPPY NEW 
YEAR! 

·j 2 

Day Bridge Wed. Cafe, BOARD MEET., 
Kit.X, LJRS, Sounding Bd. 
Cafe Fran9ais 

r• 7 0 8 CJ 

Book Gp. Wed. Cafe, People-2-Peopl 
Kit.X, LJRS, e 
Museum Gp. 

·j r1 ·j 11 ·j 5 ·1 r• 
0 -r CJ 

Bus Trip, Day Wed. Cafe, Evening Bridge 
Bridge Kit.X, LJRS, 

2 (j 2 ·j 2 2 2 r1 
·:J 

Wed. Cafe, 
Kit.X, LJRS, 

2 7 2 
,., 

2 SJ r1 0 0 0 

Saturday 

r1 
0 

Whale Watch 
Trip, 
Walking/Hiking 
Gp. ·] G 

Cinema Soiree, 
Moveable Feast 

·1 7 

2 11 -r 

r1 -1 0 
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